HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Membership Committee
Tuesday, April 13, 2010
3:00 – 4:30 PM

25 Van Ness Avenue, Room 330 A
Action Minutes
Members Present:  Pablo Campos, Isela González, Akira Jackson, Montica Levy, John Newmeyer, Tee Tagor
Members Absent:  Amanda Jones
HPS Staff:  Michael Paquette, Jenna Rapues
Guests: None
1.  Welcome, Announcements and Agenda Changes
Montica opened the meeting. She asked the members to introduce themselves, answer an icebreaker question and to make any relevant announcements. 
Montica asked that we add one item to the agenda – a debriefing of last week’s 4/8 HPPC closing activity.  This will addressed after item number five.

Jenna announced that Alic Shook has resigned from the Membership Committee.  Because of his new position in The Research Unit of HPS, he has too many things on his plate at this time to continue with HPPC responsibilities.
Isela mentioned three upcoming events of interest:  1) a presentation will be held tonight at Carr Auditorium (SFGH) at 7:00 pm.  The topic will “Test and Treat” 2) May’s HPPC Meeting is the joint meeting with HHSPC (Care) and will be held on Monday, May 24th at the Baha’i Center 3) There will be an “extra” HPPC meeting in May (5/13 from 3-5 pm) where Grant will report back from his meetings with the community on his “New Directions” ideas.  There will be time for Q&A and this meeting is not mandatory.
2.  Public Comment
None
3.  Member Response to Public Comment 

None
4.  Committee Business
· Approve March 9th Minutes (Action Item)
After a brief reviewing of the minutes by members, there was motion by John and a second from Montica to approve the 3/9/10 minutes.  The minutes were approved by the following roll call vote:
Membership Roll Call Vote

04/13/2010

	Member 
	03/09/10 Minutes
	
	

	Pablo Campos


	Y
	
	

	Akira Jackson


	----------
	
	

	Montica Levy


	Y
	
	

	John Newmeyer


	Y
	
	

	Tee Tagor


	Y
	
	

	Isela González


	Y
	
	

	Amanda Jones
	----------
	
	

	Michael Paquette
	Y
	
	

	Jenna Rapues
	
	
	


· Review January 12th Process Evaluation (Information Item)
Montica reminded members to fill out the survey monkey process evaluation after the meeting and to be specific when making comments or suggestions.  Constructive feedback was given and overall the comments were positive.  Five people filled out evaluations from the March meeting.
One comment was to see if perhaps Pablo wanted to share some of the facilitation duties with Montica.  He said he would be willing to switch with her later in the year when he fills more prepared for this role.  Isela said she learned a lot from her experiences as a committee co-chair in the past.

· Steering Update (Information Item)
Since Pablo is the membership committee representative at the Steering Committee, he gave a brief report back on the last Steering Committee meeting which was held on March 25th.  He said that they reviewed a few presentations that will be part of the April 8th HPPC agenda.
Also, Tee attended the last Steering Committee meeting and he said it was really helpful to listen to what the other committees were doing and how this related to the larger HPPC picture

There was no written Steering Update in time for this meeting.  If you would like more detailed information, please review the Steering minutes or contact the staff person on your committee.  All committee minutes and agendas are available on the website within 10 business days of the meeting.  HIV Prevention Website: http://www.sfhiv.org.

5.  New Member Pot-luck Lunch (Information Item)
Jenna provided an update as to where we are with the planning of the new member potluck lunch.  She mentioned that she sent out a meeting wizard request and that there were a few dates that worked well for most people. Ideas were given on logistics such as time, location, structure, etc.  

It was decided that we would have this potluck lunch on Wednesday, April 28th from 12-1:30 pm.  The group wants to incorporate some sort of casual activity that members can do while they’re eating and socializing.  Based on the questions developed at last month’s committee meeting, the group came up with the following check in question as the activity.  The check in question/activity will be:

-Have you been assigned a mentor?  Who is this person and how has this been for you?

They also thought it might be a good idea for new members to have the opportunity to write down some confidential thoughts/feedback on index cards and put them in a comments box (no names) at the lunch.  They could answer the following question:  What’s one thing that The Membership Committee can do to support you as a new member?  They can also write down nothing and put that in the box (everyone should put at least one card in the box so no one can be identified).  
Pablo and John will take the lead in facilitating this discussion during the potluck keeping in mind that this is supposed to fun and casual.  Room 330A at 25 Van Ness has been reserved but we are open to finding other locations.

Action Item: Make a comments box for index cards for potluck lunch.
Action Item: Jenna will send a confirmation email about the details of the new member potluck lunch.
6.  Added agenda item:  Debrief last week’s (4/8) HPPC Closing Activity
Montica added this agenda item to give us all a chance to debrief last week’s full HPPC meeting’s closing activity organized and facilitated by members of this committee.  Overall, there was positive feedback received.  It seemed like it was fun and that people enjoyed it and learned a few things about their fellow HPPC members.
7.  Exit Interview (Action Item)
Jenna explained that due to Alic’s resignation, this document has not been completed (he was going to make edits and revise the exit interview).
At this time, it is in working draft form and Jenna will continue to work on it so we can review and discuss at next month’s meeting.

Action Item: Jenna will continue to work on the exit interview and have a new draft prepared for the May 11th meeting.

8.  HPPC Community Member Application (Action Item)

Because of the same reason above (Alic’s resignation), there are no updates on this document.  Jenna will work on it and present it next month’s committee meeting on May 11th.
Action Item: Jenna will work on revising the Community Member Application.

9.  June 10th Full Council Presentation (Information Item)
This year, instead of the usual Membership Committee presentation to the full Council at the end of the year, it will be done as a mid-year presentation in June.  We need to start planning what we want to present and develop our power point presentation.
Jenna said there’s a template we can use from previous years that we can look at.  There are some required elements that we need to present on every year.
Some other initial ideas were given.  Someone suggested we mention our challenges, achievements and plan for the remainder of 2010.  Isela had a list of ideas.
Jenna will work on this presentation and bring back a draft to the May 11th Membership Committee meeting for final edits and approval.  Then it will go to Steering Committee on May 27th for final approval for the June HPPC meeting.

Action Item: Jenna will draft a power point presentation for the next Membership Committee Meeting (5/11/10) to be given at the June 10th full Council meeting.

10. Summary, follow up and closure of Meeting
Here are the action items from this meeting:

Action Item: Make a comments box for index cards for potluck lunch.
Action Item: Jenna will send a confirmation email about the details of the new member potluck lunch.
Action Item: Jenna will continue to work on the exit interview and have a new draft prepared for the May 11th meeting.

Action Item: Jenna will work on revising the Community Member Application.

Action Item: Jenna will draft a power point presentation for the next Membership Committee Meeting (5/11/10) to be given at the June 10th full Council meeting.

Isela mentioned that she will not be at the next meeting on May 11th.
Montica reminded everyone to complete the process evaluation survey.
Pablo and Montica thanked the group for a good meeting. The Co-chairs will have a phone check-in with Jenna & Michael to plan the May meeting. 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 pm.
Next meeting scheduled is May 11, 2010, 3:00-4:30 pm
 in room 330A at 25 Van Ness Avenue
Minutes prepared by Michael Paquette and reviewed by Jenna Rapues, Montica Levy, and Pablo Campos.
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